MINUTES OF THE FISHBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

held on 12th April 2012 at Royal Victoria Yacht Club at 7.00 p.m.
_______________________________________________________

Present: Cllr Reed (Chairman) Cllr Cooper, Cllr Ballard, Cllr Cowell, Cllr Maggs, Cllr Warwick 

 Mrs Bulwer (Clerk)
Public Questions - Mr Young asked how long Fishbourne Lane would remain excavated following works by the gas board but no answer could be given.
REF
MINUTE

1270
Apologies - None
1271
Members Declaration of Interest - Cllr Warwick, as Chairman of Ashlake Farm

Lane Residents’ Association declared a prejudicial interest in Agenda item 10 - planning application Green Acres. Cllr Reed also declared a personal & prejudicial


interest in Agenda Item 11 which refers to trees at his property.
1272
Minutes of the Meetings held on 8th March and 3rd April had been circulated and were taken as read. There being no amendments the Chairman signed them as a true record. Proposed Cllr Warwick, seconded Cllr Maggs
1273
The Chairman reported on the Annual Parish Meeting on 22nd March.


A lorry accessing Fishbourne Quay had damaged the fencing and a tree belonging


to a resident in Fishbourne Lane. The Parish Council had sought compensation from


the contractors and had successfully obtained £100 which had been passed to the


residents.


A group has been formed to organise the Diamond Jubilee Party on 4th June. Full


details will be published in the May Newsletter. Volunteers to help on the day are

needed and also to help clean up the area the following day. Application will be


made to the Police to close the road and ensure long-stay vehicles are forewarned


about the closure.


The new seat for the oak tree is under construction. £4,000 of the required funds


has been pledged. It is hoped that enough will be raised to include the renewal of


the posts and wire around the Green too.


A photographic record is being kept and was available to view.

1274
The Chairman also reported that there had been no problem with traffic over

the Easter holiday. Kerry Jackson of Wightlink is investigating the possibility of


providing the Fishbourne residents with discounted travel. Any offers will not 


come into effect until the Autumn at the earliest.
1275
Cllr Ballard, Chairman Neighbourhood Plan Committee reported that an


initial meeting had taken place with IWC (Bill Murphy/Wendy Perera) and 


concluded that IWC are pushing parishes towards joining Area Action Plans 

rather than preparing their own Neighbourhood Plans. At present information is


being sought by our Council on both schemes which will be circulated prior to the


AGM when the views of Parishioners will be invited. Whatever course is taken the resulting document will be vital in steering future development in our area over the next 20 years. A leaflet drop has been made in the Barge Lane/Firestone/Kite Hill area of the parish asking for a representative to join the committee but no-one has come forward to date.

1276
Cllr Cooper reported that the Hampshire Police Commission has been changed with

only one representative from IWC. IWALC is seeking greater representation. 


The MP, Andrew Turner, attended the last meeting to update on the Localism Bill


and he said that planning will devolve to Town and Parish Councils from this month. To date we have heard nothing about this.

REF
MINUTE

1276
Non-Councillors who are co-opted to committees will be governed by the same Code


of Conduct as Councillors in future.


There is an absence of enforcement with regard to dog fouling. It has been suggested


that the traffic wardens undertake this enforcement, together with litter as they 


already have the powers to issue penalty tickets for parking. A letter has been sent to Stuart Love of IWC.


Hubert Smythe took the opportunity to complain about dog waste being left on the


beach green. Clerk to follow up.

1277
Cllr Maggs reported that the new NHS Services became operational on 1st April

aimed at making the health service more cost effective.


She had attended a SCAMS presentation and outlined the nature of some scams being


perpetrated at present. An item for the newsletter will be prepared.


She also reported on the Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service which is


designed to pick up where the Primary Health Care is unable to help.

1278
Cllr Ballard confirmed that there was nothing to report with regard to traffic. A copy of a letter sent to IWC by Ashlake Farm Lane Residents’ Association concerning the visibility at the junction with Kite Hill has been received and noted.
1279
Cllr Cowell informed the Council that there was nothing to report on LAG

1280
Cllr Ballard confirmed there was nothing to report on drainage but stressed that the Council continue to persuade new developments to include private arrangements to


avoid any further impact on the present systems.
1281
Cllr Ivor Warlow reported that he also attended the OFT presentation on Scams.

He had been in discussion with Father Gregory of Quarr Abbey following damage to archaeological areas and removal of stone by Clancy Docwra.

1282
Cllr Ballard reported that he had attended Wootton Creek Fairways Assoc. meeting the previous evening. It was the first meeting where FPC was represented. It was


the first meeting of the year and was largely housekeeping. Cllr Ballard invited 


parishioners to contact him if there are issues with WCFA in the future.

1283
Representations were made from The Boltons and Ashlake Farm Residents Assoc.


concerning the planning application re Green Acres (Agenda Item 10).


Cllr Warwick also re-iterated the comments relating to visibility onto Kite Hill


referred to in Cllr Ballard’s Traffic Report.

1284
The Clerk reported that Temporary Event Notices have been issued to The 


Fishbourne for July 1, 4, 5, 8, 15, 22 and 29 August 5, 12, 19, 26 and September 2.


Surface dressing road-works dates and places were given.


The Clerk confirmed that the planned speakers for the AGM had been cancelled to


allow time for the Neighbourhood Plan debate. The annual return for HMRC had


been completed.

1285
The draft Accounts had been circulated to all Councillors. The Council resolved to


adopt the Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2012. Proposed Cllr Warwick,


seconded Cllr Cooper.
1286
Following a short report by the Chairman and an appraisal of statistics by Mr Owrid, Ward Councillor Ivor Warlow requested that the Agenda Item 6 be deferred until the


next meeting. He is having discussions regarding the PFI and he may be able to


secure an improved outcome regarding the Speed Reactive Sign. The Council agreed.

1287       The Chairman reported on correspondence relating to Planning Application TCP/07939/H Land adjacent Woodside, Ashlake Copse Road with Mr Hector.
REF
MINUTE
1287
All correspondence had been circulated. The Chairman confirmed that correspondence had been lengthy but civil and that a meeting also took place when the Clerk attended. Mr Hector has agreed that the correspondence should now come

 to an end and the decision by the IWC is awaited. Correspondence is attached to these minutes.

The Clerk reminded the Council that an email from Mr Harrison of Ashlake Copse Road had been made public at the last meeting. The Clerk had answered all Mr Harrison’s assertions that she and her late husband had behaved in a fraudulent manner when applying for planning consent in 2009 and sought permission from the Council to attach this personal correspondence to these minutes for record purposes.


This permission was granted. 


Cllr Warwick made several observations with regard to this matter and stressed that Mr Harrison only wrote to the Parish Council after the Meeting. At no time before the Parish Meeting did he make his views known nor has he placed comment on the IWC website concerning this planning application.
1288
After discussion it was resolved that the Council should support IWALC’s proposal that Parish and Town Councils should regulate local event alcohol licenses. Cllr Cooper will pass on the Council’s decision to IWALC.
1289
Correspondence - Directorate of Resources Standards Committee update




     - Ashlake Farm Lane Residents’ Association - copy of a letter sent 



       to IWC regarding junction with Kite Hill.





     - Link from Wightlink



                 - Hants & IW Air Ambulance - notification of local events





     - CPRE periodical.
1290
Planning Applications

-  TCP/26805/G Elenors, Elenors Grove alteration to garage/store to games room. After discussion it was resolved that the Council was content to support the application.

 - TCP/26631/B Green Acres, Kite Hill - outline for 2 detached dwellings and alteration to vehicular access.

Cllr Warwick left the meeting and the Chairman agreed to receive comments from 


members of the public.


After discussion it was resolved that there was no overall objection to this application


Objections from parishioners about access from The Boltons were noted and the


Council will ask that the question of access be referred to IWC Highways. In making comment the Council will emphasise that drainage/sewage should not be connected to the main drains and that there should a full guarantee for repairs to the road after the work is completed. Also a recommendation will be made that the building facing onto Ashlake Farm Lane be resited because it does not sit well within the existing street scene.


The Council notes that the residents of The Boltons strongly object to more traffic using this road and that the applicant is proposing to alter the splay to provide greater visibility at the junction. The applicant confirmed that they have already secured access from the owner of the road and agreed reinstatement should damage occur. 


- TCP/05248/N (and LBC/05248/N)
- including alterations to form Visitors 


Centre, Quarr Abbey and is in relation to the Heritage Lottery Bid.

After discussion it was resolved that the Council would support this application.  
REF
MINUTE
1290
The Clerk reported that P/00135/12 Land adjacent Burnside Ranalagh Drive permission has been granted for detached dwelling with parking and

P/00064/12 Sweet Meadow, Kite Hill - a LDC has been issued for existing extensions and conversion.
1291
Cllr Cooper assumed the role of Chairman.


The Council received information relating to the following Tree Preservation 


Orders -  101 Fishbourne Lane - Monterey Cypress (T21) - removal near ground

level because the tree is collapsing and will cause damage to surrounding structures. 


Also permission for crown to be removed and dead wood removed from Monterey


Cyprus (T20)


The Council resolved not to make comment.

1292
Planned payments - Councillors had been provided with copies of the Schedule of 

Planned payments. It was resolved that payments totalling £637.29 be approved.


Proposed Cllr Cowell seconded Cllr Maggs
1293
Agenda Items Next Meeting


Neighbourhood Plan Forum

Speed Reactive Sign

Date of Next Meeting - 10th May (Annual General Meeting)

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.
 









Signed as a true record.
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Chairman 10.5.12
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